
SB 130 Original Page 1 of 1 2-11-2009

2009 Regular Legislative Session
FISCAL ANALYSIS OF PROPOSED LEGISLATION

Prepared by the Oregon Legislative Fiscal Office

MEASURE NUMBER: SB 130 STATUS: Original
SUBJECT: Prorates dietitians license fees on monthly basis
GOVERNMENT UNIT AFFECTED: Board of Examiners of Licensed Dietitians
PREPARED BY: John Terpening
REVIEWED BY: Robin LaMonte
DATE: February 11, 2009

2009-2011 2011-2013
EXPENDITURES:
See Comments

REVENUES:
License Fees – Other Funds $ (3,500) $ (3,500)

EFFECTIVE DATE: January 1, 2010

GOVERNOR’S BUDGET: This bill is not anticipated by the Governor’s recommended budget.

LOCAL GOVERNMENT MANDATE: This bill does not affect local governments' service levels or
shared revenues sufficient to trigger Section 15, Article XI of the Oregon Constitution.

ANALYSIS: Current law states that the license fee for dietary licenses issued for 12 months or less
shall be one-half of the two-year license fees. This measure modifies the license fee for a dietary license
issued for a period of less than 24 months to be prorated on a monthly basis.

There is no expenditure impact from this measure. The Board of Dietitians estimates a reduction in
licensing revenue of $3,500 for the 2009-2011 biennium and a similar estimate for 2011-2013. This
estimate is based on the Board’s historical records of dates of licensure. The Board has a projected
ending balance of $99,650. Therefore the reduction of revenue can be absorbed by the Board’s ending
balance without a corresponding reduction of expenditures.


